Hawaii Light Bucket Astronomy Conference
December 31, 2010-January 2, 2011 / Mauna Loa Tour – December 28, 2010
 

Josh Walawender was our overall tour guide to the Mauna Loa observatories, while John Barnes explained the details of the atmospheric monitoring station.
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This is the C02 monitoring instrument used for some two decades, and only recently retired.  Pulses of IR light heat the CO2 air in the chamber, which suddenly expands, causing an audio  signal.  CO2 is noted, of course, for absorbing the IR!
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This is the new CO2 monitoring station.  Samples are several a minute, 24/7/365.  Nearby are monitors for methane and ozone.
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There are three LIDAR systems that send laser pulses straight up and record the light reflected down by particulate matter--the timing of the return signals being proportional to the height.  Recordings go to about 100 km high.  This is the smallest of the LIDAR telescopes, and is only occasionally used.  John Barnes stands beside it.  What is especially interesting is the color scheme of this Schmidt-Cass telescope.  If you surmised that this is a "Celestron" telescope you would be half right.  It actually is a Celestron Pacific telescope, Tom Johnson's company that proceeded his Celestron company.  John Barnes was contacted several years ago by Robert Piekiel, who has THE definitive collection of almost every Celestron telescope type ever made, but not this one!  See Robert's chapter, "The Founding and Early History of Celestron Telescopes" in the book Small Telescopes and Astronomical Research.
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The corona of our sun is monitored during the day from the clear skies of Mauna Loa.  Chronographs block out most of the sun's light--artificial eclipses.  In the main, single element (very clean) lenses are used in the optics.  
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                  The smaller chronograph is a folded refractor, with a flat mirror at the fold.
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                        The larger solar telescope has several chronographs on a large "spar."
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Olivier Guyon and Paul (a student from Australia), get ready to mount Olivier's small robotic telescope to the side of Josh's control equipment shed.  Josh keeps most all of his computers and other electronic goodies in this shed rather than under his two domes, so as not to hurt the fine seeing on Mauna Loa with hot air boiling up from equipment.
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Olivier Guyon poses behind the little robotic telescope he is about to mount on Josh's shed.  Olivier works half time at the Subaru telescope on Mauna Kea (on a chronograph with adaptive optics to block out the light of a star so exoplanets can be directly viewed) and the other half of his time at the Univ. of Arizona Mirror Lab.  He is racking up lots of frequent flyer miles!  The small robotic telescope has a very fast camera lens, Cannon DSLR camera, and an Orion equatorial mount.  The white coating protects the system from the weather.  When not in use, the telescope sticks its lens down into a protective "box."  There is no dome or slide off roof.
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The shed that houses Josh's equipment is straight ahead, Olivier's not yet mounted telescope is sitting on the ground, Josh's big dome that houses his 20 inch telescope is on the far right.  In the background is the atmospheric sampling tower.  

 

We had a wonderful time (thanks Josh and John).  It was pleasantly warm until the sun got low, and then it started getting quite cold and we headed back to Waimea.  Tomorrow we are set to tour telescopes on Mauna Kea.

 

Cheers, Russ

